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LA 23-BELLE CHASSE BRIDGE REPLACEMENT PROJECT,
ALGIERS CANAL

Commencing on August 2, 2021 and continuing through approximately April 30, 2022, Louisiana Department
of Transportation, in a joint venture with Traylor- Massman, will begin construction activities to replace the
State Road 23 Belle Chasse Highway drawbridge. The bridge is located across the Algiers Canal Mile 3.7
along the Gulf Intracoastal Waterway, New Orleans, LA. The construction will take place between the hours
of 6 a.m. and 7 p.m., Monday through Saturday.

During this period, the drawbridge will continue to open according to regulations in 33 CFR 117.451(b).
Mariners can anticipate seeing waterborne equipment, barges and vessels adjacent to, and possibly extending
no more than 5’ into the main channel. The M/V DUTCHMAN will remain on-scene during work activities to
communicate with passing vessels and ensure safe passage through the bridge and construction sites. This
includes moving barges or equipment, if needed, to allow vessels to safely transit the construction area.
Vessels or barges carrying oil or bulk dangerous cargoes regulated under 46 CFR subchapters D and O should
contact the M/V DUTCHMAN to secure any site hot work before passing through the construction site. M/V
DUTCHMAN will monitor VHF-FM Channel 16. Mariners are requested to pass the construction site at
slowest safe speed.

The Algiers Canal will be closed to all vessel traffic from 6 a.m. to 7 p.m. on August 4, 2021.

Updates and/or changes to the published schedule and canal closures will be disseminated via VTS email
distribution and/or Broadcast Notice to Mariners.

For further information, contact the following:
Vessel Traffic Service Lower Mississippi River (24 hours): (504) 365-2514, VHF-FM Ch. 05A, 12, 67

Coast Guard Sector New Orleans Command Center (24 hours): (504) 365-2200
Coast Guard Sector New Orleans Waterways Management: (504) 365-2280 or Secnola-wpm(@uscg.mil
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CAPTAIN W. E. WATSON
Captain of the Port New Orleans

For a current list of MSIBs in the COTP New Orleans Zone visit: htips://homeport uscg mil/my-homepart/safety-Notifications/MS1B?colpid=39




